HEAD LICE (PEDICULOSIS)
          4320

When a case of head lice is found in an elementary school, the following procedures will apply:

All children in the classroom in which the case is confirmed will be checked for head lice.

The principal will notify all staff in the school that head lice has been reported.

Parents of any child with a confirmed case of head lice will be notified.

The child or children found to have head lice will be sent home.  It is preferable to have the parent/guardian pick up the child at school so information on procedures for treatment can be discussed.  If that is not possible, written notice will be sent home with the child outlining recommended treatment.

The child may be admitted to school only after the school principal or designee has been satisfied that the head lice has been adequately treated.  If the principal determines that lice are still present, the child will be refused admittance to school.

If a child is absent repeatedly due to head lice or there is evidence that a child has been neglected with respect to treatment of head lice, the school principal shall refer the case to the Department of Social Services.

Principals shall ensure procedures are in place to eliminate sources of lice contagions in classrooms.

The middle and high school principals will use essentially the same procedure outlined above; however, some modifications may be necessary due to the age of the student and his/her daily school schedule.
Any student identified with live lice will be excluded from school to prevent the spread of lice to other students or staff.  The student may be readmitted to school after proper treatment is effectively completed and upon re-screening by the nurse or designee and found to be free of all live lice.  Through it not necessary for a child to be “nit free”, if nits are still found on hair and treatment has been validated, the student may return to school.  The parent/guardian will be advised to continue to comb hair to try to remove remaining nits.

When greater than 20-30% of a classroom has been identified with head lice, the principal and school nurse will consult regarding any further actions such as parental communication for that particular classroom.  Mass school mailings are not necessary in the management of head lice.
